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Background and purpose

!e clinical "ndings of adverse reaction to metal de-
bris (ARMD) following hip resurfacing arthroplasty 
(HRA) may include peri-articular #uid collections, 
soft tissue masses, and gluteal muscle necrosis. !e 
Birmingham Hip Resurfacing (BHR) was the most 
commonly used HRA device at our institution from 
2003 to 2012. !e aim of the study was to assess the 
incidence and risk factors for ARMD after the BHR 
HRA at our unit.

Methods

32 patients (38 hips) for whom a BHR HRA was per-
formed from April 2004 to March  2007 were scru-
tinised using MRI, serum chromium and cobalt ion 
measurements, Oxford hip score questionnaire and 
clinical examination. !e incidence of ARMD was 
detected and potential risk factors for ARMD occur-
rence were assessed using univariate regression models.

Results

!e mean follow-up was 6.9 (6.3 to 8.9) years. 6 
patients (8 hips) were considered to have a de"nite 
ARMD (21 % of all hips). 8 patients (8 hips) were 
considered to have a probable or possible ARMD. Al-
together there were 16 hips with a de"nite, probable 
or possible ARMD (42% of all hips). Male gender was 
signi"cantly associated with ARMD (OR 10.39, 95% 
CI 1.16-93.29, p=0.04).

Interpretation

!e ARMD incidence of the BHR HRA device is 
high. However, asymptomatic patients with a small 
#uid collection seen in MRI and slightly increased se-
rum metal ion levels may not need instant revision 
surgery. A systematic follow-up of these patients using 
quanti"cation of metal ion levels, MRI, and symptom 
questionnaires is advisable.


